

**Bike Friendly Camp Hill
Quarterly Meeting Minutes
January 26, 2017**

To: BFC mailing list
From: BFC Meeting Facilitator (Luisa Lassoová)
Date: Thursday, 1/26/2017, Camp Hill Boro Hall

- 1) Attendance: Luisa Lassoová, Emilie Tierney, Marilyn Chastek, Bob Diehl, Carl Schultz, Rod Bender, David Hiebert, Matt Byers, Jeff McPartland, Pat Dennis, Tim Poole, Mike Berney, Mark Simpson.
- 2) Volunteer for taking minutes: Carl Schultz volunteered.
Marilyn Chastek indicated willingness to take minutes at the next meeting.
- 3) Matt Byers created a Google drive folder for the group and will provide access to active group members.
- 4) More options for advertising BFC meetings:
 - a) Info-box in CH Newsletter: Advertising for meetings will go in the calendar in the newsletter and on the Borough website and app. Notices should be sent to Audrey Logar, with a copy to Pat Dennis. April 3rd is the deadline for items for the next newsletter. The group can have regular space in the newsletter. All subcommittees should advise Tim Poole by April 1st, and preferably before, if they have anything they want to put in the next newsletter.
 - b) CH Boro website: We can post our meeting minutes and make a link to our fb page (email Audrey Logar, cc Pat Dennis)
 - c) Facebook: There is a Bike Camp Hill Facebook page (Bike Camp Hill) administered by Sara Kaplaniak and Tim Poole. More administrators can be added, if needed.
- 5) Completed: sidewalk between Siebert Park and Parkside Drive
- 6) Completed: Mirror installation Willow and 27th street underpasses
 - a) Do we need another mirror for 27th street? Mark Simpson will check on it.
- 7) Completed: Crosswalk light at 21st and Walnut
- 8) Completed: Bike racks at Siebert Park stadium
- 9) Bike racks

- a) at Camp Hill schools:
Eisenhower school rejected bike racks due to need to incur other costs. Project on hold until new school superintendent in office.
- b) at the Camp Hill Mall: Bob Diehl will contact Mall owner
- c) planning to add racks at Fiala field where the new pavilion will be built
- d) The engineering committee will consider other locations on Borough property where it would make sense to place racks.

10) Bike racks for businesses: |

A brochure exists and states that businesses can buy racks for \$149 but the brochure is an older draft; Pat Dennis will update it. Carl will distribute the information to business owners at the February 2 borough business meeting and will also send it to the distribution list of Camp Hill businesses.

- a) Matt Byers will talk to Café Uovo

11) Bike summit March 18th at HACC, for more info see

<https://www.eventbrite.com/e/bscpa-regional-bike-summit-success-stories-tickets-30519674167>

Luisa and Marilyn will attend. This is an opportunity to learn what other communities are doing, get ideas, etc.

12) Reports from subcommittees

- a) CCT Conodoguinet Creek Trail (Luisa/Bob):

The creek trail is 95% in East Pennsboro. Contact Luisa and Bob if you are interested in working on this or know E. Pennsboro residents who are bikers; they need help in particular with easements and legal issues.

- b) ENG Engineering (Rod/Matt):
- c) EDU Education (Susan could not come):

Luisa recruited two additional people: Melissa Rhen and Mary Belarbi.

- d) ENF Enforcement (Mark)

- e) ENC Encouragement (Tim/Marilyn):

Tim will set a date for a bike month planning meeting, including the ENC and EDU/ENF subcommittees.

Tim and Marilyn are working on a number of things for bike month.

The Ride of Silence will take place during the 3rd week of May (May 17th) at 7 PM (start at Boro Hall) – contact Marilyn or Ross Willard (717-571-2008) for details or see

<http://www.rideofsilence.org/main.php>

f) Tim and Marilyn will work on a survey to put out via survey monkey on what Camp Hill residents are interested in.

g) EVA Evaluation and planning (Carl)

13) Should we combine EDU and ENF subcommittee? YES. Agreed we will merge them.

14) Subcommittees committed to at least one meeting between now and April 1st

15) Pedestrian Fatality along Rt 11/15 on 12/20/16 (investigation ongoing)

The "Cumberland Boulevard Improvement Task Force" is working on ideas for improving the bypass. They worked with Chief Hockenberry, who was present at the last meeting on 1/25/17. Their next meeting is on February 15 from 7 to 8 PM at Camp Hill Boro Hall. Some of their goals are similar to ours in terms of making Camp Hill pedestrian and bike friendly.

For more information about this group contact Sherry at sherryannbowman123@gmail.com

They also have a Facebook page.

16) The correct spelling is Siebert Park.

NOT DISCUSSED (out of time):

17) Possible future tasks:

a) Eliminate some of the many stop signs in the community which impede bike traffic?

Idaho Stop: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Idaho_stop

b) Prepare a complete streets map (recommendation of the League for certification)?

c) Sharrows on Market Street?

d) Improve the walk/bike trail from Seibert Park to the Conodoguinet Creek?

The next BFC Meeting is scheduled for:

Thursday, April 27th, 2017 at 7.30 pm at Camp Hill Boro Hall.

(minutes taken by Carl Schultz)

Questions/suggestions? Email Luisa at lassova@hotmail.com